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COUNCIL OFFICERS 
 
Grand Knight William J. Serb III 826-6029 
 Serbthe3rd@att.net 
Chaplain Fr. Venancio Amidar 826-0760 
 frven@sticypress.org 
Deputy Grand Knight Lloyd Duronslet PGK 826-6977(H) 812-1126(C) 
   
Chancellor Frank Faecke 952-2420 
 
Warden Pete Morales 402-3124(H) 287-7404(C) 
 Drsafe88@gmail.com 
Recorder  Michael Mercer 821-4276 
 mmercer@airtreatment.com 
Financial Secretary Michael W. Morris (562)366-1537 
 Mw_morris@verizon.net 
Treasurer Robert Marsh 995-6141 
 rjm628@sbcglobal.net  
Advocate Bobby Velasquez PGK, PFN, PDD, DM 761-5731 
 bvelasquez@roadrunner.com 
Inside Guard Rolando Arenz (562)924-5335 
 rollya@verizon.net  
Outside Guard John A. Oliver  527-5709 
 oliverexec@aol.com 
1Year Trustee Ira Pringle PGK * 609-0055 
 irapringle@ca.rr.com 
2 year Trustee Kenneth Peterson PGK * 527-2671(H) 815-3794(C) 
 kandkpete@ca.rr.com 
1Year Trustee Donald Gargiulo PGK * (562)431-8488 
 dgargiulo@socal.rr.com 
Lecturer Chris Nsor 994-1985 
 asukokim@ca.rr.com  
Insurance Advisor Michael D. Doss (562)728-3601 
 Michael.doss@kofc.org 
District Deputy Gary Murray DD98 306-2032 
 gandlmurray@att.net 
* Note*  
These Knights are designated as Delegates, their duty is to fill in for the GK or DGK when they are 
unable to carry out their duties such as attending meeting.   
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Please remember these brother Knights, their 
ladies, relatives and friends in your prayers. 
 
 

 R.I.P. 
 

Marge Carambia – John Oliver’s Friend 
Carol Frances Perez – José Perez’ Ex-Wife 

 

Special Intentions For Brother Knights 
 

  Carlos Chavez  PGK       Earl Smith PGK      Louie Chavez        
Ted Sack PGK (cancer)      Paul Angers      Ken Peterson PGK (surgery) 

    
Special Intentions For Relatives and friends 

 
Kay (surgery) – Ken Peterson PGK’s Wife 

Ray French, Cindy Jones, Diane Jones, Sister Rita, John Mauro, Bruce Schmidt, 
John Tomaka, Jeff Lee - John Oliver’s Friends & Family 

Cecile Briskorn (alzhiemer’s) – Curt Briskorn’s Mother 
Abel & Martha Mulius      John Serb – Bill Serb GK’s Uncle   

   Toni – Carl Cholewinski PGK’s Wife      Rose – Carlos Chavez PGK’s Wife 
H. Lisa Bassat, Ethel Mae Palmer, Hope Romo, Raul Perez, Zach Perez – Friends & Relatives of JoséPerez         

Edie Dew – Ron Tremblay’s Friend      George Gargiulo – Don Gargiulo PGK’s Brother 
Oneil Duronslet, Susan Seiss, Joseph Haines & Andrea Dupree – 

Lloyd Duronslet PGK’s Friend’s & Relatives      George  Charfauros – John Garcia’s Friend 
Emilia Ojie (very ill) – Chris Nsor’s Mother      Lance Serb (terminal cancer) – Bill Serb GK’s Cousin 

John Serb – Bill Serb GK’s Uncle      Bill Mercer (parkinson’s) – Mike Mercer’s Father 
Dennis Sills (terminal cancer) – Neomi Serb’s Brother-in-Law 

Gene & Caroline Norden – Frank Faecke’s Friend’s 
 

 

Sick & Distressed 
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THE  GRAND KNIGHT 
        
Brother Knights, 
 
  
  

Our annual Golf Tournament has come to past, no little thanks to our Golf Tournament 
Chairman Mike Mercer. We owe thanks to Mike who put in a lot of time and energy into this event 
as well as many of you that got golfers, participated in the golfing and dinner, sold tickets, got 
sponsors, assisted during the tournament and helped in the planning for this fundraiser. As you know 
this was our main fund raising activity, allowing us as a council to support our many charitable 
events throughout the upcoming Columbian Year. At this time we do not have all the figures as to 
our net income for the tournament, we will let you know when we get them. Tammy Tran was our 
winner for the vacation package of a two-bedroom condo at the Grand Mayan Resort for a week, 
congratulations Tammy. We also owe a big thank you to brother Knight Steve Pohl for donating the 
condo for this event. We pretty much break even on the golf portion of the event, and the net funds 
we make are mostly from ticket sales for the vacation package, thanks Steve. 
 
 Thanks to all of you that helped the weekend of April 9th & 10th with our Membership Drive 
and handling of the Coffee & Donuts after the masses. We sign-ed up a number of possible 
interested men and had ten new member’s installed the following Wednesday after our business 
meeting. Welcome aboard new brother Knights James Bowler, John Brunner, Horacio Castro, 
George Del Hierro, Leo Gines, Ernest Griesser, George Limar, Raymond Luis, Mike Ruiz and Erick 
Valencia. 
 
 On April 16th the annual  “Day of Sharing” was held at the Marywood Center for the 
intelligently challenged adults and children. There were game booths, food and music for the 
attendees. As always these special people had a great time, you could see it in their faces. Some were 
dancing to the music at the stage; they all played at the various games booths. There were many 
different game booths for them to play at and our council was assigned to one of them called the 
Slippery Pig. As it turned out one other booth was unmanned so we also ran that booth. I want to 
thank brother Knights that attended and help run these booths for the day, even though the attendees 
already thanked them with their smiles. Thanks to brothers Lloyd Duronslet, Gilbert Montoya, Bob 
Marsh and Ken Peterson for you help. 

 
Thank You & God Bless 
William (Bill) Serb 
  
  

 
 
Grand Knight 
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COUNCIL Chaplain’s corner 
 
 
 

 
 
 

Recipe 
 

 My mother has a recipe for Bran Muffins that she’s had many complements on. Several 
people have wanted her recipe, which she has gladly given them. But she learned to tell them that the 
muffins were made with buttermilk. If she didn’t mention it they would invariably go home and 
decide since they don’t like buttermilk they would use sweet milk instead. Then mom would get a 
call that the muffins had not turned out as good as hers.  
 
 You need to follow the recipe, don’t change the ingredients. In II Peter 1-3:4 we are given a 
recipe for Christian Living that can’t fail. (3)“His divine power has given us everything we need for 
life and godliness through our knowledge of Him who called us by His own glory and goodness. (4)  
“Through these He has given us His very great and precious promises, so that through them you 
may participate in the divine nature and escape the corruption in the world caused by evil desires.” If 
we blend His power and His promises into our daily lives and begin living and believing it, you have 
the beginning of a great recipe. But like the buttermilk you need to put all the ingredients into the 
mix. In II Peter I-5: 7 we get the rest of the recipe that will produce a well-rounded and fruitful 
Christian. For this very reason, make every effort to add to your faith goodness, and to goodness, 
knowledge, and to knowledge self-control, and to self-control, perseverance and to perseverance, 
godliness and to godliness, brotherly kindness, and love. 
 
  In II Peter 1-8 everything is summed up. “For if you possess these qualities in increasing 
measure, they will keep you from being ineffective and unproductive in your knowledge of our Lord 
Jesus Christ.” Now if you leave out or change any of the ingredients II Peter 1-9 tells us what will 
happen. “But if you do not have them (all the ingredients) you are near sighted and blind and you 
have forgotten He has cleansed you from your past sins.” In II Peter 1-10 we are given the end result 
“ For if you do these things you will not fall and you will receive a rich welcome into the eternal 
kingdom of our Lord and Savior Jesus Christ”. If you cultivate these qualities with His divine power 
and precious promises you have a recipe that will not fail. 
NSS 
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A MESSAGE FROM YOUR……………………. 
  

  PROGRAM DIRECTOR 
   & deputy grand knight 
Brothers; 
 
 May 8th is Mothers Day. We will be selling carnations at $1.00 each and corsages at $6.00 
each after all masses, starting with the mass at 5:00pm Saturday the 7th. We will need three 
volunteers to help out at each mass. If you have any questions Tom Nagel is chairing this event. All 
precedes goes to the La Habra Life Center.  
 
 Don’t forget to attend our regular business meeting the 2nd Wednesday of the month, which 
is May 11th. 7:30pm to 8:00pm is the hospitality period, hot dogs and drinks served, then at 8:00pm 
the meeting starts. 
  

On May 13th through 15th Grand Knight Bill Serb and I will be attending the KC State 
Convention in San Diego. Reports will follow. 
 
 Brothers, May 29th will be the 5th Sunday of the month when we hold our Corporate 
Communion at the 8:00am mass, wear your KC shirt or jacket. We will meet for breakfast at the 
Home Town Buffet at approx. 9:30am; it is located at Knott and Lincoln. I need to know 
approximately how many of you and your families will be attending. 
 
 I want to thank Joe Salize again for helping us with our membership drive on April 16th and 
17th. Our council grew by 10 new members. God Bless you Joe. 
 
 Pray for our sick brothers and their families and remember our troops around the world 
especially this Memorial Day on May 30th. 
  
                                                                                                 St. Theresa Pray for us 

                                                                                         Lloyd Duronslet 

                                                Memorial Day 
 
    

                                                                                            Deputy Grand Knight and 
                                                                                          Program Director 
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from the desk of the ………………… 

 FINANCIAL SECRETARY 
 

Dear Brother Knights, 
 

By the time you read this, Knight Alert letters will have been sent to those who still haven’t 
paid their 2011 dues. The Retention Committee will have copies and will be calling you in regards to 
your payments. Please get your dues in so we can clear all of the records. If payment is not received 
within 60 days, a Notice of Intent to Suspend will be sent.  

 
 I just want to remind everyone that we have several events planned for this year and we need 
all of you to help out when you can. 
 
 I hope to see all of you at the monthly business meetings. 
 

MAY  BIRTHDAYS 
   
David M. Mooney 5/4 Drake Teran 5/4 Carlos T. Ramirez 5/6 
Donald W. Chapman 5/9 George J. Welsch Jr. 5/9 Rev. Venancio L. Amidar 5/10 
Bernardo P. Romero 5/20 John W. Cheatham 5/21 Michael A. Simek 5/21 
Stephen G. Gavlick 5/24 Fred Navarro Jr. 5/29 William J. Serb III 5/30 
 Kevin P. Connell 5/31 
 

                              Peace and all good 
 

       
                                          Mike Morris 
                                   Financial Secretary 
                                                                                                               themorrishome@earthlink.net 
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ROSARY PRAYER FOR LIFE vigil’s 

Abortion Site’s in Long Beach & Orange (One Hour at Site) 

Wednesday’s & Friday’s  –  Meet at St. Peter Chanel Church Parking Lot 8:45am 

Contact George Kubeck 714-952-8886 

For Trips to Abortion Site’s During the Week 

Contact Ray Richmond 714-827-4206 or Tom Nagle PGK 714-827-2214 
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2nd FIESTA COMMITTEE MEETING in room 16 7:00pm 
4th OFFICER MEETING in Conference Room 7:00pm 
8th MOTHER’S DAY FLOWER SALES All Masses 
10th 4th DEGREE MEETING 7:30pm 
11th BUSINESS MEETING in Ed Building 7:30pm 
13th – 15th KNIGHTS of COLUMBUS  STATE CONVENTION 
             in San Diego 
16th FIESTA COMMITTEE MEETING in Room 16 7:00pm 
20th H.O.P.E.  FOOD BAGGING 8:30am 
26th CHAPTER MEETING St. Elizabeth Ann Seton in Irvine 7:30pm 
28th H.O.P.E.  FOOD BAGGING 8:30am 
29th CORPORATE COMMUNION & BREAKFAST 8:00am Mass 
30th  “MEMORIAL DAY”  

 
 
 

coming in  june 
 
1st OFFICER MEETING in Conference Room 7:00pm 
4th St. I 50th ANNIVERSARY MASS 
             with 4th Degree Color Guard 5:00pm 
6th FIESTA COMMITTEE MEETING in room 16 7:00pm 
8th BUSINESS MEETING in Ed Building 7:30pm 
13th ADORATION (until 6:30am 14th) 8:30am 
14th 4th DEGREE MEETING 7:30pm 
14th “FLAG DAY” 
17th H.O.P.E.  FOOD BAGGING 8:30am 
19th “FATHER’S DAY” 
23rd CHAPTER MEETING St. Elizabeth Ann Seton in Irvine 7:30pm 
24th ST. IRENAEUS FIESTA - Sausage Booth 6:00pm-11:00pm 
25th ST. IRENAEUS FIESTA - Sausage Booth 11:00am-11:00pm 
26th  ST. IRENAEUS FIESTA - Sausage Booth         12 Noon-10:00pm 

MONTH’S ACTIVITIES 
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PRO-LIFE Notes ••••••••••••••••••• 

                                                
The Encyclical “Gospel of Life”! 

 
I read this encyclical by Pope John Paul II in 1995 when it was first published. Here are 

several excerpts: Hope you will have a chance to see the Pope’s beatification on May 1, 2011 on 
EWTN. 

 
Jesus says: “I came that they might have life, and have it abundantly.” 

Man is called to a fullness of life, which far exceeds the dimensions of his earthly existence, 
because it consists in sharing the very life of God. 

  
Even in the midst of difficulties and uncertainties, every person sincerely open to truth and 

goodness, can by the light of reason and the hidden action of grace, come to recognize in the natural 
law written in the heart (cf.Rom 2:14-15) the sacred value of human life from its very beginning to 
its end, and can affirm the right of every human being to have this primary good respected to the 
highest degree. 

 
At the same time a new cultural climate is developing and taking hold, which gives crimes 

against life a new and – if possible – even more sinister character, giving rise to further grave 
concern: broad sectors of public opinion justify certain crimes against life in the name of the rights of 
individual freedom,…Choices once unanimously considered criminal and rejected by the common 
moral sense are gradually becoming socially acceptable… 
 

At the root of every act of violence against one’s neighbor there is a concession to the 
“thinking” of the evil one, the one who “was a murderer from the beginning”(Jan 8:44) … man’s 
revolt against God in the earthly paradise is followed by the deadly combat of man against man. 
In order to facilitate the spread of abortion, enormous sums of money have been invested and 
continue to be invested in the production of pharmaceutical products which make it possible to kill 
the fetus in the mother’s womb without recourse to medical assistance. 
 

We are facing an enormous dramatic clash between good and evil, death and life, the 
“culture of death” and the “culture of life”. We find ourselves not only “faced with” but necessarily 
“in the midst of” this conflict: we are all involved and we all share in it with the inescapable 
responsibility of choosing unconditionally pro-life. 
 
 
                                                                                     
 
 
 
                                                                                           Pro-Life Chairman 
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information on membership from your…………… 
 

       Membership Director 
 
 
 
Dear Brothers, 
 

Hope you all had a blessed Easter; it was good to see our parish so full even if some in 
attendance only come twice a year. 
 
 At our membership drive we signed up 35 potential Brother Knights and of those 35 our 
council installed 10 new members. Cypress Council wants to welcome and congratulate George 
Limar, George DelHierro, John Brunner, Ernest Grisser, Mike Ruiz, James Bowler, Leo Gines, 
Horacio Castor, Eric Valencia, and Raymond Luis. Please welcome them to our council when you 
meet them. I will be contacting the other 25 men who signed up.  
 

We didn’t have any publicity for our Membership Drive. We actually did very well but we 
probably could have done even better if it had been put in the church bulletin letting our parish 
family know about it. 
 
 Some of you have been asking me about name badges and the certificate you receive when 
you take your Degree. The Financial Secretary issues both these items, so if you haven’t received 
them give him a call. 
   
 If you take your Degree in another council and I am not there it is very important that you 
take down the date, place and the person that they honor for the Degree. That information is put on 
your certificate. So please remember to write it down. 
 
 Supreme has a year-end membership-racing series finish date but as an incentive for 
jurisdictions to push toward a strong year-end membership finish the “Membership Racing Series 
Competition” has been pushed to the starting line. Each jurisdiction now has a chance of winning 
some cash for its membership program by achieving 10% of their membership intake goal. Our 
council has achieved the 10% and we hope we receive the extra bonus. If you were at our last 
meeting, you saw the 1st Degree being performed by members of our council. If you’re interested in 
being part of the team, let me know so we can work you into a part. We can always use new 
members as a part of the team because there will be times when not all team members can be at a 
Degree meeting and an alternate could be used. Let me know if you’re interested. 
  
 
 
[Membership Director Continued Next Page] 
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words from our  
 

  recruitment chairman 
 

 It’s May 2011 already and our council is on the move. We have 
many events coming up a lot is going on. Make sure you keep up on 
everything and get involved in one or more of our activities, don’t miss out. 
Your expertise can always be used somewhere. 
 
 We signed up several new Knights on our membership drive. Good work, just what our 
council needed. 
 
 Remember our fallen veterans. Memorial Day is May 30th we need to keep them in our 
prayers always. The service for SGT. Jason Weaver was a wonderful service and memorial. Our GI’s 
deserve our respect always. 
 
 You missed a star performance by brother Knight Ron Luna on the Queen Mary. Good show 
Ron. Sorry…. just had to mention it one more time. If you missed the picture take a look at last 
months bulletin or better still it’s in color on the web issue. 
 
                                                                                             Take Care and God Bless 
                                                 Your Retention Chairman 
                    Carl M. Cholewinski PGK 
        

 
 
[ Continued From Page 11 ] 
Information on membership from your ……membership Director 
 

I don’t have the current Degree dates as I am still having problems with my computer. In last 
months bulletin I mentioned the proper dates for the 3rd Degree in Costa Mesa. I was informed that 
there will be another 3rd Degree in June but no date or place has been set. Now is also the time to 
consider who will be leading our council for the 2011-2012 Fraternal Year and I hope you consider 
being an officer of our council if you are asked. Your past Grand Knights are here to help in any way 
we can to make you a success, so please say yes when asked. 

 
                                                                                      Fraternally 
                                                                                      Bobby Velasquez PGK, PFN, PDD, DM 
 
 
                                                                                 
                                                                                     Council Membership Chairman  
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From Your 

Knights of Columbus 
Insurance Agent 

 
              SUPREME OFFICE l COLUMBUS PLAZA l NEW HAVEN CONNECTICUT 

 
Right To Apply 

 
The laws and rules of our Order, as well as state (provincial) laws, specify that the Knights 

of Columbus may accept insurance applications from members only.  As a member, you may apply 
for insurance on yourself, your wife and your minor children. 
 

The Order’s Board of Directors has taken action, though, to assure that a Knight’s widow 
maintains the right to purchase additional insurance for a limited time.  This can be of great benefit 
and comfort to those we leave behind. 
 

This “right to apply” is available only to the widows of insured members.  If a member has 
not availed himself of our highly rated life insurance program, or purchased an annuity or long-term 
care policy, this benefit is not available to his widow. 
 

But if the member was an insured member, his widow has the right to apply for additional 
insurance on her life and on the life of the member’s minor children.  This right must be exercised 
within one year following the Order’s receipt of proof of the insured’s death. 
 

Know two things.  First, I’ll assist your widow and children in any way possible if you 
should die, both with your Knights of Columbus insurance and any other life insurance you may 
have.  Second, I’ll provide them my best professional advice and service, to assure that they have 
adequate insurance protection. 
 

I have no greater responsibility.  
 
 

 
 
  Michael D. Doss 
  P.O. Box 99 
  Seal Beach, CA 90740 
  Insurance Field Agent 
  (562) 728-3601 
  Michael.doss@kofc.org 
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                                                    DIRECTORS & Chairman 
 
 
Program Director Lloyd Duronslet PGK 826-6977(H) 812-1126(C) 

 

Church Activities Director Mike Trabert PGK 828-7300 
   Vocations chairman Mike Trabert PGK 828-7300  
   Spiritual Retreats & Devotions Chairman Gary Moore 826-3402 
   Sick & Distressed, Bereavement Chairman Frank Faecke 826-8602 
   Justice and Peace Chairman Frank Faecke 826-8602 
 

Community Activities Director Open xxx-xxxx 
   Pro-Life Chairman George Kubeck 952-8886  
   Blood Drive Chairman Rolando Arenz (562) 924-5335 
    Lloyd Duronslet PGK 826-6977(H) 812-1126(C)  
   Helping Hands Chairman Lloyd Duronslet PGK 826-6977(H) 812-1126(C) 
  Greg Prevost 886-8209            220-8993 
   Health Services Chairman Dr. Modesto Paredes 891-0414 
   Mother’s Day Flower Sales Tom Nagle PGK 827-2214 
 

Council Activities Director Ira Pringle PGK 609-0055 
  Charity Golf Fundraiser Michael W. Mercer 821-4276 
 Stephen J. Pohl 826-7451(H) 732-7152(C) 
 James Chavez (562) 926-9869 
  Pancake Breakfast Chairman Fred Navarro 761-8617 
   ID Chairman Valentin C. Anselmo 521-1869(H) 203-4174(C) 
   Ride Share Chairman José Perez 826-3344 
   Inan Herrmann 220-2209 
Wheel Chair Chairman Gary Moore 826-3402 
   Social Hour Chairman John Oliver 527-5709 
   Recognition Chairman Ira Pringle PGK 609-0055 
   Fiesta Booth Chairman Lloyd Duronslet PGK 826-6977(H) 812-1126(C)    
           Ton Nagle PGK 827-2214 
 Greg Prevost 220-8993 
  Phone Committee Chairman Lloyd Duronslet PGK 826-6977(H) 812-1126(C)    

Family Activities Director Ken Peterson PGK 527-2671 
   Family Night Chairman Gilbert Montoya 827-0743 
   Valentine Ladies’ Night Out Don Gargiulo PGK (562) 431-8488 
  Columbus Day Event John J. Garcia 826-1788(H) 240-4019C) 
   Christmas Party Chairman Gilbert Montoya 827-0743 
   Council Annual Picnic Chairman Gene St. Amant 761-8125 
   St. Patrick’s Day Dinner Gilbert Montoya 827-0743 
  Trick or Treat Activity Chairman Bobby Velasquez PGK, PFN, PDD, DM 761-5731 
 

Youth Activities Director Brian Swartz 893-0219 
   Free-Throw Contest Chairman Carl M. Cholewinski PGK 821-0159 
   Essay & Poster Contest Chairman Chris Nsor 994-1985 
   Special Olympic’s Chairman Valentin C. Anselmo 521-1869(H) 203-4174(C) 
   Cub & Boy Scout Chairman Rolando Arenz (562) 924-5335 
 

Membership Director Bobby Velasquez  PGK, PFN,  PDD, DM 761-5731 
   Recruitment Chairman Carl Cholewinski PGK 821-0159 
   Retention Chairman Louie Chavez 522-2099 
Bulletin Editor William J. Serb III GK 826-6029 
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Council Activity Pictures – Pg1 
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Council Activity Pictures – Pg2 
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Council Activity Pictures – Pg3 
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Council Activity Pictures – Pg4 

 

 

 

         

 

 


